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February 20, 2022

[bookmark: _Hlk96251712]Mr. William Schuyler, Chairman
Mr. James Lewis, Vice Chairman
Traffic and Parking Board
City of Alexandria
301 King Street
Alexandria, VA 22314

Dear Mr. Schuyler and Mr. Lewis:

The Seminary Ridge Civic Association (SRCA) and the Seminary Hill Civic Association (SHA) request a simple change to a traffic sign at the corner of Seminary Road and St. Stephens Road.  In cooperation and coordination with our neighborhood school, St. Stephens & St. Agnes Upper School, SRCA and SHA recommend a “no right turn on red when pedestrians are present” sign to replace the current sign that reads “no right turn on red.”  The current sign on the corner of Seminary Road onto St. Stephens Road unnecessarily delays traffic. 

Other intersections in the area, such as Quaker and Seminary, have the same sign we are requesting, as does the intersection of King Street and Kenwood Avenue, which leads directly into Alexandria City High School. 

In addition, the City may wish to consider this change as it continues to conduct signal and traffic analysis in the vicinity of Quaker Lane.

Respectfully requested,

Jeanne

Jeanne Jacob
President
Seminary Ridge Civic Association
jeannegjacob@gmail.com

Carter

Carter Flemming
President
Seminary Hill Civic Association
carterflemming@gmail.com

CC: 	Beth Chase, CFO, St. Stephens & St. Agnes School
Hillary Orr, Deputy Director, Transportation, Department of Transportation and Environmental Services, City of Alexandria
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